DATE:
July 30, 2013
TO: 
Robert Ghafar (absent), Samantha Stantz, Blake Dirksen, Scott McArthey (absent), Alyssa Olson, Sherry Bicklein, Laura Minnick, and Maria Kelly (absent)
FROM:
Nance Cavallin
SUBJECT:
Summary of Radiation Therapy Examination Committee Meeting
___________________________________________________________________________
Thank you for attending the meeting of the Radiation Therapy Examination Committee on July 24-26, 2013.  The points below summarize the major activities completed at the meeting.

1. The Committee welcomed new members:  Alyssa Olson, Sherry Bicklein, and Laura Minnick.  Maria Kelly is also joining our group, but was unable to attend this meeting.  We spoke with Dr. Kelly on the telephone twice during the meeting to discuss item content and future meeting dates. 

2. The Committee bade a fond farewell to Robert Ghafar, who was unable to attend his last meeting.  We will miss you, Robert!

3. The Committee reviewed, revised, and finalized two exams with double pilots, using updated form review software, for administration in 2014, based on the 2014 Content Specifications for the Examination in Radiation Therapy.  
4. Ben Babcock presented demographic and exam statistics data from 2012.

5. Between the dates of April 13, 2012 and July 23, 2013, the Committee individually reviewed and recommended determinations for 745 new items through the item review software program.  409 of those items were accepted into the item bank and 336 items were rejected.  We currently have 371 items that are waiting for committee review.   Committee members are asked to log in regularly to the item review software and rate the items.  Staff is unable to make determinations without Committee input.
6. Dr. Lauren Wood delivered a presentation on Continuing Qualifications Requirements (CQR) and discussed its impact on the 2014 Radiation Therapy Content Specifications.   Lauren explained that consolidating the topics in the content specifications into a smaller number of major headings would facilitate in the assignment of targeted CQR CE to the appropriate content area. The Committee then reviewed the Content Specifications and proposed to reorganize the content specifications for pedagogical purposes.  These suggestions will be sent to the ARRT Board of Trustees for consideration in January 2014. 

7. The Committee recommends that a meeting be held to review items in the bank to eliminate those that are outdated.  This activity will reduce the number of replacements that are made to forms.  
8. The Committee decided that at each meeting a vote should be taken to elect a Most Valuable Committee Member (MVCM).  A traveling trophy, a Swedish Dala Horse, will be the award.  The Committee voted Sam Stantz as MVCM for the 2013-2014 year and awarded her the Dala horse, which she promptly named Nancy Jane.  Sam plans to travel to Iceland with Nancy Jane; we look forward to pictures at our next meeting.   
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Sam and Nancy Jane
I look forward to our next scheduled meeting on Monday through Wednesday, June 2-4, 2014.  Please make your travel arrangements at least 30 days prior to the meeting date.  We will send you a reminder notice six-weeks before the meeting with travel information.  Contact me at 651-681-3145 (e-mail to nance.cavallin@arrt.org) if you will not be attending or if you have any questions.

As always, it was a great pleasure working with each and every one of you.
cc:
Ben Babcock


Lauren Wood


Jerry Reid
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